
Copple Crown Village District Meeting 
July 9, 2017 

 

Meeting called to order at 1:20pm 
 
Treasurer's report was read and approved 
 Beginning balance: $5,741.73 
 Ending balance:  $58,706.16 
 
We received two bids to repave Saint Moritz Drive. 
 We tentatively agreed on Lakes Region Paving, pending a discussion on pricing for culverts and 
gravel, and based on availability.  
 
Pat Grant shared information in regards to Municipal Lease-To-Own for Public Works Vehicles and 
Equipment as a means to get a truck for the winter. It was agreed that we will get more information 
about whether or not it could be used for road work as well. We will also need more information on 
payment time tables and restrictions if we are to use this for anything. 
 
Kelly Bisson presented resident stickers. It was agreed to put it to an informal poll on Facebook to see if 
residents thought it was a good idea. 
 
Steve Mraz and Corey Bisson agreed that they need to build a secure box for the new security camera 
system. It is temporarily located in the soon-to-be office, but the reception for the cameras isn't ideal.  
 
Rick Pero re-shingled the roof on the entrance sign. It looks wonderful! 
 
We discussed who has requested use of the lodge. We have paperwork for two of the three parties. Kelly 
Bisson suggested editing the request form to add some key points (such as fridge use, and that the 
community can still use the pool while an event is being held), and to post it on the town site so people 
can download and fill it out as needed. 
 
Consumer Confidence Reports were mailed out with the water bills. 
 
The Town has a new website that grants Kelly Bisson editing rights. This means more accurate 
information to come and timely updates to the minutes (as soon as she figures out the details of loading 
the files correctly).  
 
Steve Mraz mentioned that Leona LeBlanc may be interested in becoming treasurer should the need 
arise. Steve also talked to Chris Gibbs, who is willing to be an interim commissioner until at least April. 
 
We are going to make our last bond payment on the roads. Pat Grant will be making that payment very 
soon. 
 
Corey Bisson submitted a design and content for a Pool Rules sign. Most rules were agreed on, with the 
exception of stronger wording to "Must Keep Gates Closed". 
 



Because Chris Gibbs expressed interest in being a commissioner, Larrie Brown officially resigned. 
 
All were in favor of skipping reading last month's minutes due to the heat in the room. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:13pm. 


